

February 17 - Site Council **MINUTES**

Certified Members: [Jeanne Yeager](#), [Katie Assali](#), [Darcy Brodison](#), [Ruth Hart](#), [Stephen Danford](#)

Parent Representatives: [Rachel Richardson](#), [Kim Kleski](#), [Araceli Montoya](#), [Rachel Hernandez](#)

Student Representative: Student Body President- [Olivia Richardson](#)

Facilitator: [Dr. Cain Jagodzinski](#)

Classified Member: Recorder/Timekeeper- [Keri Blaker](#)

Community Member: julie923@gmail.com

Guest: N/A *INTRODUCTIONS from any new attendees/guests*

I. Call Meeting to Order at: Time: 2:44pm

Action Item: Motion = DB
Second = KK
Outcome = APPROVED

II. Approval of Meeting Minutes – January 6

Action Item: Motion = JY
Second = SD
Outcome = APPROVED

III. Tax Credit Account Items:

General Tax Credit Uncommitted Balance as of 2/14/22 (526-292-T700) = **\$31,087.10**

(Pending process of approved/completed \$12K F.A.S.T & \$12K Saturday Catch Up Days & Sub days)

Jan Gardner: Sub Days NTE \$ 360.00

For 2/24 String Orchestra, 2/25 Symphonic Wind Ensemble, 3/8 Jazz Ensemble = ABODA Area Festivals

Discussion: Schoolwide Academic Standards. Interest of the committee, to follow attendance & discipline standards

Action Item: Motion = SD
Second = DB
Outcome = APPROVED

DISCUSSION: Rachel Hernandez: Shade Structure for Tennis NTE \$

The new tennis booster club wants to bring to your attention: Raising Awareness for safety

(1) court resurfacing is desperately needed. The courts have lost their grip. DISCUSSION: this location is more used by rentals than by the site. Q: How often do they need to be resurfaced. Need quotes for resurfacing from the site.

(2) a shade structure is needed both for match spectators and for the players in between matches. DISCUSSION: to obtain 3 quotes for shade to reach out to rentals, boosters, etc.

Action Item: Outcome = TABLED for more information. DISCUSSION: SUSD GSkelton is currently getting on the board agenda for vendor to service all schools.

IV. Principal's Report: -

Textbook Adoption Committee (AP Gov & Econ): Looking for representation from our parent community or Site Council.

Contact Cain if you are interested.

Marketing: Kristine Harrington with SUSD. Start putting current "Bragging points". Arcadia News is a great contact. Athletics, Academics, Student, Staff, Community.

COVID Update: 0 cases today 😊

PBIS Update: with Ms. Johnson. PBIS Store is up and running! App Presentation. Looking to push out to the community. Staff shirt options for RKDA Day.

OPEN ENROLLMENT Update:

VOLUNTEER Update:

STAFFING Update: few positions to fill.

CELEBRATIONS:

Next Saturday School: Feb 26 @ 2:40pm 1 in MARCH, 2 in APRIL, 3 in MAY

Next Site Council Meeting: March 3 @ 2:40pm

Next Coffee with Cain: March 9 @ 9am

V. PTO Update: – Kim Kleski (President): Teacher appreciation lunches March & May and end of year celebration. Senior parents with Admin appreciation breakfast in April. GSkelton & Onsite Landscaping getting the garden project expansion to include zoo/bot. Looking to incorporate more class involvement.

VI. Student Council Update: – Olivia Richardson (Student Body President):

Hello Site Council! I am so sorry I couldn't make it to the meeting. This past weekend, we successfully hosted our first off campus dance since 2020! Twirp was a major success and received lots of positive feedback. Thank you to everyone who helped get us to this point, and especially to Dr. J for helping us to avert a water crisis last minute! In addition to bringing back off campus dances, we are bringing back Powder Puff (girls play football) and Buff Puff (boys play volleyball) next month, which has also received lots of positive feedback from students. Overall, I think students are excited to see long standing traditions return to Arcadia. The Junior class is really starting to hone in on all of the fine details for Prom. The Juniors held a Half Day Hangout last Wednesday, which was a fun way for students to enjoy the features of our campus, as well as help the Junior Class fundraise for Prom. Stugo as whole, is continuing to work hard and is here to help in any way! Please reach out if there is anything we can do for you!
Best regards, Olivia Richardson

VII. Good of the Order Discussion:

Action Item: Motion =JY 2nd=SD Adjourn Meeting @ 3:25pm